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2008 WEQ Annual Plan Item 2.b.v.2

In the Annual Plan the joint BPS ESS/ITS subcommittee reviewing standards for incorporation of Order 890/890A has been assigned the following item:
“Business practice standards for data exchange for ATC modeling complementary to the related NERC reliability standards including any OASIS posting requirements to achieve the data exchange.”

EPSA sees that the joint subcommittee is recommending that no action be taken on this item as they believe the data exchange requirements have been addressed by NERC.  

It is EPSA’s opinion that this conclusion is premature.

We reach this conclusion in part because the NERC standards have not yet been approved by the NERC ballot body.  Board and FERC approval will of course need to follow.

More fundamentally, however, the NERC MOD standards represent only one part of the requirements included under this Annual Plan item.

By definition, the NERC standards deal with the exchange of information only between entities involved in the calculation of ATC.  NERC has made a deliberate decision to defer to NAESB on whether or not information will be made public to the entities affected by the calculation of ATC.
In this regard, NAESB drafted a list of ATC-related information, that is, information identified in the NERC MOD standards that will be developed as part of the ATC calculation process.  The list was debated at length by the subcommittee and an initial draft of the list was compiled and presented to the Executive Committee at its November 2007 meeting.  The list was later completed by the subcommittee, published for informal public comments on January 22, 2008 and shared with NERC.  NERC and NAESB have agreed that they will each review the list and determine which if any items should be withheld from public view for reasons of reliability (to be determined by NERC), security (to be determined by NERC) or commercial sensitivity (to be determined by NAESB).   
Until this determination is complete, EPSA submits that action on this Annual Plan item should remain pending.
